
Safety Meeting Minutes 

April 14, 2021 

 

The following individuals participated in the April 14th zoom meeting: 

Earl Bright, Tony Colemire, David Franklin, Bill Meiser, Sheri Moyer, Jodi 

Neuschwander, Mike Ralph, and Dee Reitzi.  Guest: Chief Visconti, LST PD 

 

Mrs. Reitzi reviewed with the committee that 2-way radios, barricades and GoKits have 

been ordered via the ACT 147 Grant. 

 

Mrs. Reitzi informed the committee that a list for chemical disposal needs went out to all 

department heads by Christine Mostoller and no one had anything to dispose of.  Dee 

compiled a list of items here in the Operations Facility that needs discarded.  The list was 

sent to the LIU for the awarded disposal bidder.  The disposal will be scheduled some 

time in June or early July. 

 

Mr. Meiser addressed the committee regarding the current safety and security funding we 

received and that all the cameras in the district have either been replaced or upgraded, 

with the exception of the HS because there’s are fairly new.  KIT conducted a training to 

administrators and supervisors and everyone has the ability now to view cameras should 

an incident occur.   

 

Mr. Meiser noted the secure vestibule projects are underway at both the Middle School 

and the Reid Elementary School.   

 

Mr. Meiser shared the Union Street Bridge project is taking place and that there will be a 

temporary 2 lane bridge installed to keep traffic flowing.  This project is scheduled to 

take approximately 1 to 1-1/2 years to complete. 

 

Mr Meiser said the stadium project is going well with no safety issues thus far.  

Everything is moving along as planned. 

 

Mr. Meiser confirmed that the Covid-19 funds have been received.  The Operations main 

focus is on air quality so we are trying to stay ahead of the game by ordering filters for 

the next quarter as soon as the current orders are received.  Principals will need to review 

and discuss their needs/concerns with Dr. Suski. 

 

Mr. Franklin informed the committee members that we have been with our workman’s 

comp carrier for the past 3 years and during that time we’ve submitted 36 claims.  The 

total cost has come to $63,000.  In reviewing the claims, he shared that our biggest issues 

have been slips, trips and falls.  He wants to ensure that we are doing our part to prevent 

these accidents from happening, so our numbers decrease. 

 

The meeting ended at 10:21 am. 

 

Next zoom meeting is scheduled for May 12th at 9:30 AM. 


